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Family will be quadding with Chris to his final 

resting place at Wanless Community Cemetery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to  

The Heart Foundation or to the  

Wanless Community Club Inc.,   

Box 111, Wanless, Manitoba R0B 1T0,  

would be appreciated by Chris’s family. 

In Loving Memory of 

Christopher Glen 
Pawlychyn 

May 16, 1971—April 16, 2022 



 Christopher Pawlychyn, at the age of 50, passed 

away in Arcola, Saskatchewan, on Saturday, April 16, 
2022.  Chris was born on May 16, 1971 to Emily Irene 
and Alex Pawlychyn. 
 Chris lived most of his life in Wanless, Manitoba 
with his parents and siblings.  His family expanded with 
his brother Michael (Brenda) and his two nephews, Josh 
and Brendan; his sister Carol and his two nephews, 
Austin and Braden (Mandy and her children Alma and 
Jace), his twin Christine (Carlos and his two children), his 
niece Jodi and nephew Jared.  Chris loved his cats Angel 
and Fluffy.  They were the most spoiled ever. 
 Chris was a truck driver most of his life.  He easily 
made friends where ever he travelled.   
 Chris enjoyed outdoor activities like quadding and 
skidooing.  He liked to go exploring alone or spend lots of 
time going out on the trails with family and friends.  Chris 
loved to be on the road.  He was first to volunteer to drive 
a trip whether it be local or out of province to bring family 
and friends to Wanless for a visit.  He would always plan 
trips to go visit his family and friends. 

 Chris had a sense of humor that would always 
get people laughing.  He had a competition going with 
his brother, Mike, about their trucks.  Their conversation 
usually ended with Chris saying, “Ya, but RAM’s can do 
that better!” Carol went on many trips with Chris where 
they would start singing along to the songs on the 
radio.  Chris would shout out to Carol, “Stop singing, 
you’re butchering the song” when she sang too loud.  
Every morning Carol would receive a call from Chris to 
discuss current events of politics and the soaps. 
 Chris enjoyed playing practical jokes.  He would 
search the internet gag reels for ideas for his annual 
April Fool’s joke with his nephew Austin.  The boys 
enjoyed playing their play station games with their 
uncle.  The three of them would end up accusing each 
other of cheating as they battled for top scores.  Chris 
had a nickname for Braden, “Small Fry”, where 
Braden’s nickname for his uncle was “Small Fry.” 
 Chris was so excited about the visit from his 
sister Christine and her daughter, Jodi, last summer.  
He shared with his friends how happy he was to hang 
out with her and the rest of the family.  He called it a 
family reunion.  Chris was looking forward to plans to 
travel to BC this summer to visit Christine and her 
family.  Chris liked to Kareoke.  Everyone enjoyed 
when he sang his favorite song, “The Gambler” 
because Kenny Rogers, as they would say, sang along 
with him. 
 Carol would make hospital visits to Chris.  
Similar to the scene from Big Bang Theory, Chris would 
request her to sing, “Soft kitty, warm kitty, little ball of 
fur. Happy kitty, sleepy kitty, purr, purr, purr.”  She 
would make a mistake and he would tell her, “You are 
butchering the song.” He would sing it himself, with 
much shared laughter.  He will be missed by all his 
family and friends. 
 Chris was predeceased by his grandparents; his 
father Alex; cousin David Pielak; aunt Janet and uncle 
Johnny Pawlychyn; uncle John Pielak; aunt Helen and 
many other aunts and uncles too numerous to mention.  


